
Bismarck-Henning Rossville-Alvin Cooperative 
Governing Board Meeting 

September 9, 2019 
 

The Budget meeting hearing meeting was called to order at 5:00 p.m. by Robert Danner. 
Roll call: Jeremy Deck, Robert Danner, Tricia Hagley, John Petersen, Steve Lane and Cheryl Brumett.  
Absent: David Clapp. Also present Scott Watson – Superintendent for BHRA and Dr. Crystal Johnson – 
superintendent for Rossville. 
Guests: Jim Ribbe, Rochelle Edwards, Brent Rademacher and Kim Kuchenbrod 
 
Motion made by Tricia Hagley and seconded by Cheryl Brumett to approve agenda for budget hearing 
meeting. Motion passed. 
 
Budget Insurance will increase approximately a 19% increase. 
 
Motion made by John Petersen and seconded by Tricia Hagley to adjourn budget hearing meeting at 
5:04 p.m.  Motion passed 
 
The regular meeting of the Bismarck-Henning Rossville-Alvin Cooperative High School Governing Board 
was called to order by Robert Danner at 5:05 p.m. in the Ellen R. Morris Board Room.  The  
following members were in attendance:  Jeremy Deck, John Petersen,  Steve Lane, Tricia Hagley, Cheryl 
Brumett and Robert Danner. Absent: David Clapp. Also in attendance were Dr. Crystal Johnson, 
superintendent for Rossville-Alvin and Scott Watson, superintendent, for Bismarck-Henning. 
 
A  motion was made by Cheryl Brumett and seconded by Steve Lane to approve the minutes. Motion 
passed. 
 
A motion was made by Steve Lane and seconded by John Petersen to approve bills. Roll call vote was 
taken and motion passed. 
 
Administrative update: 
We have 75 kids in dual enrollment and 53 signed up for College Express. 
 
Six Day Enrollment:  K-8th total =586 - High School total:  232-Bismarck-Henning students, 107-Rossville-
Alvin Students totaling- 339 
 
Kim Kuchenbrod, who was our career counselor last year, gave us the 2018-2019 Career Advisement 
Results.  They met with 1922 students in Vermilion County except Shlarman and Armstong high school. 
Seniors- met with Seniors who are going directly into work places 
Juniors- making sure they are on the right pathway 
Sophomores- getting them to start thinking about College Express and Dualenrollment classes 
Freshman- giving them an overview 
Approximately 9% of students don’t know what they want to do, they are interested in finding what jobs 
are there, 39% who are undecided mainly Freshman.  
Benefits of the career counseling are creating visibility, job shadowing, and visiting area businesses. 
Last year they brought in an author to talk to our students interested in writing. The outcome of  
this program in incredible. 
 



Technology team will meet soon.  Dr. Crystal Johnson suggested the board have a technology expert to 
come and talk to the technology team. 
 
Alice training- online is September 18 and the Alice drill will be September 26. 
 
We will be having guest speaker Kevin Hines to come in and talk about suicide, OSF made this available 
to us and will pay for most of it. 
 
Budget: Motion was made by Cheryl Brumett and seconded by John Petersen to accept budget for 2020 
school year.  Roll call vote was taken, motion passed. 
 
Fall sports are off to a good start 
 
Personnel: 
Motion was made by Steve Lane and seconded by Tricia Hagley to here Sarah Gray as Blue Devil Pride 
Sponsor. Roll call vote was taken, motion passed. 
 
Motion was made by Tricia Hagley and seconded by Cheryl Brumett to hire Fallon Kitchens and Nancy 
Heidrick as co-directors of Fall play.  Roll call vote was taken, motion passed. 
Motion was made by Steve Lane and seconded by Cheryl Brumett for Jeff Beukelman to be in charge of 
set for play.  Roll call vote was taken, motion passed. 
 
Motion was made by John Petersen and seconded by Tricia Hagley to adjourn meeting at 5:35 p.m. 
Motion passed 
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